
  

  
  

   
 

  

NEWSLETTER DEC 2012       YOUTH WITH A MISSION  
 

 

AIM: Starting a Youth With A Mission (YWAM) University of the Nations (UofN) campus in 

Calabar (Nigeria) where young people are trained to be the key to transform the nations of 

West-Africa. Ezekiel 37:1-14 
 

THE VISION  

We want to start a UofN campus in 

Nigeria. Since April 2010 we have been 

following a training period at the 

“mothercampus” of the UofN Kona. At the 

end of 2012 we would like to give an upadte on 

the past year and our plans for 2013.  
 

LOOKING BACK ON 2012  

Jackson’s studies progressed rapidly as he 

completed one course after the other.  

 

 

 

 

 
In January he designed an Ecoponics system 

which he implemented in the YWAM Campus 

in Port Harcourt Nigeria during our trip in 

April. In July his studies continued with 

African Garden Expressions, comparing five 

different organic farms and carefully 

assessing the benefits of each. During the 

September quarter he followed the 

Introduction to Primary Health Care 

Training, a medical school in which he learnt 

how to respond in remote areas when there 

are no doctors, nurses or hospitals around. 

The school combined theory with practical 

skills such as making a cast, using a 

stethoscope and doing baby checks. 
 

At the beginning of the year Anneke and 

Hope Shekinah continued going to the 

office in the mornings as Darlene’s Kona 

Assistant. After the April trip she also  

started assisting Loren Cunningham as well.  

It has been a 

Tremendous privilege to  

learn from both the  

founders of YWAM over  

these past 6 months. They have such wisdom 

to impart and the ways in which they approach 

decision making and leadership are quite 

remarkable. Hope Shekinah always loves the 

special toys she can play with in Darlene’s 

office .  
 

HIGHLIGHTS 2012  

Our visit back home to Cameroon, Nigeria 

and the Netherlands after two years of 

being away, was such a blessing.  

 

 

 

 

We enjoyed our families, friends, the 

campus in Port Harcourt and the good foods 

we had been dreaming of ever since.  

In August and September our friends from 

the Netherlands visited us: Lars & Fleur and 

Hans & Soraya.  

It was so special  

to be able to  

show them where  

we live and how we live life at the UofN Kona.  
 

              In October Hope celebrated her                                   

              1st birthday with a Princess  

              Birthday Banquet. She had a big  

               smile on her face the entire day!  
 

And of course the highlight of the end of the 

year is that we are pregnant with our second  

baby due in June 2013!  

Read on

FAM NDECHECK MISSIONARIES IN TRAINING 

WE WISH YOU A BLESSED 2013! 

For all your questions contact our homefront at: thuisfrontja@gmail.com   

We also have a website with more information: http://www.faith4africa.nl 

You can keep in touch with us via facebook or e-mail: ndecheckj@yahoo.com,annekendecheck@gmail.com  
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LOOKING AHEAD  

Jackson is just one course away from completing his Bachelor’s and he has already been able 

to start his Master’s in Community Development which he will continue to pursue next year. 

Anneke and Hope Shekinah will continue to work with Loren & Darlene Cunningham and take a 

maternity leave when the baby comes.   

By the end of 2013 we hope to visit our family and friends back home again as well as apply some 

of the things Jackson has been learning during his studies, in Africa.  
 

PLANNING 2013-2015  

Depending on how Jackson’s studies progresses he might be able to graduate in 2014. We 

will then enter into the second phase of our preparation which is a staff training period in 

both Kona and Europe.  

During this staff training period we want to connect with YWAMers who have a heart for Africa 

and take them on outreaches to Nigeria and Cameroon as we lay the foundations for our 

permanent transition to Nigeria towards the end of 2015. Once again this is a rough draft and it 

is very likely the details will change as we move forward.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FINANCIAL OVERVIEW  

We want to thank you so much for your support over the past year and can really testify of 

God’s faithfulness in providing for our needs. Our income in 2012 came from our monthly 

supporters, special offerings, and scholarship.  

We are grateful to end the year without any debt and having been able to make the wonderful 

trip back home.  
 

In 2013 we need 3000$ per month to  

cover our expenditures. Because we 

do not receive salary we are financially 

complete dependent upon support. 

In the diagram you can see how this  

money will be divided. As our monthly  

support increases we hope to start  

saving towards our plane tickets for our  

trip next year. Up till now we have never  

been able to save money for our plane  

tickets as our monthly income has never gone above 60% of our budget. That is why last trip we 

had to send out separate letters to ask for support towards our plane tickets.  

Please continue to pray with us that our monthly support will increase to 3000$ so that we 

can save towards these larger expenditures. 

 

 

 

SUPPORT US WITH TAX DEDUCTION FOR US CITIZENS!! 

Make the check out to "UNKF" 

Do not put our name on the check, but attach a sticky note with: "#5716/Klugkist" 

Mail the check to: UNKF, 75-5851 Kuakini Hwy #256, Kailua Kona, HI 96740. 
 

2013 Monthly Budget  

2013 2014 2015

WHO WHAT WHERE JFM AMJ JAS OND JFM AMJ JAS OND JFM AMJ JAS OND

J Master's  Kona

A Assisting L&D Kona

A Maternity Leave Kona

J&A Outreach & Family Visit Cameroon, Nigeria, Netherlands

J Staff Training Period Kona

A Assisting L&D Kona

J&A Staff Training Period Europe & Outreach to Africa

J&A Staff Training Period Europe & Outreach to Africa

J&A Move to Nigeria Nigeria


